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Major Club Events 

♦️ Leaders 2022 Club champion race 
 
The Month of October has seen 2 events 
completed that contribute to the 2022 club 
championship race 

• EL Labour Day MP Pairs Congress 

• RB Club Pairs Championship 
 
Current 2022 standings were updated after all 
these events. Sophie Ashton has again 
jumped inro the lead from Michael Courtney. 
 

 
Sophie Ashton 

 
Michael 

Courtney 

 
Yumin Li 

 

Just 4 events remaining to gain some 2022 CC 
points to decide the 2022 Club champion 
 

• Comp Night: True Mixed Teams (5xNov), 
<Double weighted 20 pts>   

• Comp Night Xmas Teams (2xDec) 

• Congress new RB Festive Online Swiss 
Pairs on Sat 17th December. 

• Congress new RB Festive Online Swiss 
Teams in Sun 18th December. 

 
 

 
More details:  Website News 
 
 

 
 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/1544
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♦️ EL Labour Day MP Congress 
 
The EL Labour Day Match Pointed Pairs 
Congress was run on 3rd October with 24 
Tables. Michael Prescott directed the event 
very competently.  
The event was run as a 2 session Mitchell 
movement (stronger players seeded equally 
NS/EW) providing two sets of winners (NS & 
EW) Club Members featured heavily. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
Link EL Labour Day Congress Honour Board 
Link Website News item 
Link Full Results 

 

♦️ RB Club Pairs Championship 
 
This regular RB event on Thursday nights 
attracted 17 Tables. Ronnie NG was the 
capable director, and the event was played as 
a full round robin over the 4 weeks 
 

    

 

 
 

    
 
Top 4 pairs will be offered NSBC 
representative places in the State Open Pairs 
finals on 19/20 Nov at the NSWBA clubrooms. 
 
Club Pairs Championship Honour Board 
Website News item 
Full Results 
 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/908
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/2442
http://nsw.bridgeaustralia.org/resultsbm.asp?id=463882&umbid=0
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/406
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/2466
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/2022ClubOpenPairsResults
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/2022ClubOpenPairsResults
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♦️ EL Metro North Interclub Teams 
 
This annual Interclub team’s event, is hosted 
by the previous year’s winner (NSBC @ North 
Ryde RSL). So, this year we ran the event F2F 
at East Lindfield 
 

This was a great day had by all. A big thanks 
to the NSBC members who helped with baking 
we had lots of yummy snacks throughout the 
day. Thanks to Sue and Josh who once again 
did a fantastic lunch. 

This event was very well attended by NSBC 
but the other clubs Trumps Peninsula and 
Manly. We had a total of 28 teams in total. 

To make this work Ronnie did a great job so 
that all clubs had a chance to win. 

 

 

Trumps came out winners of the 2022 
Interclub Teams see more here 

 
The winning Trumps Team.  So, in 2023 it will 
be held at Trumps Bridge Centre, Mosman. 
 
 
 

♦️ October Grade Winners 

 

   

 
 

 

2023 Australian Open Team Playoff 
 
The 2023 Australian Open Team playoff will be played 
at the Canberra Bridge Club, Deakin on November 12-
17, 2022. 
Entries are now open and will close 18:00 AEDT, Friday, 
4 November 2022. 
Entry is restricted to eight teams, ranked upon total 
PQPs – after bonuses are applied. 

 

 
 

http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbNC0AHKXrapQY-2FZpbmGeMLpxVfdLlvDazI6l1qSJYsI3gyAeSzIHGQBnO0nW4mGyvQ-3D-3D1I80_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6ukhqQtAeyDq3BqfvBccWku25sKR-2FZxBrSX8PfLrGNVhEux3v11A1nUYMR-2FzW3yD8gjtxyYha3Z40AP6VByDVlZfGBbbTZpeRRV7gzR2-2F0hVFLmib6FwkmuaLmzG3ZggwtCariXzm3NVYSOwuIgKjelwW8R8ZlgfOPkdmU-2F5KEiRLlGNhAFARTKx-2FsPe5pRRSnA-3D-3D
https://www.abf.com.au/2023-australian-open-team-playoff/
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Sundays will no longer be red point sessions 

 

   

 
 

♦️ Major Competitions – Q4 2022 

 
The current competition night Event is the 
“Falls Estate” Club Mixed Teams 
Championship.  
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♦️ EL Interclub Pairs 
 
As we won the Metro North Inter-Club Pairs 
event in 2021 using our RB venue. So, we are 
again hosting this event, but choosing to play 
at East Lindfield this time on the 27th of 
November, after the Spring Nationals are over.  
 
We will be entering two sets of club Pairs 
representing both NSBC & East Lindfield 
clubs.  We need teams of Pairs in all 4 grades 
to represent our 2 clubs. These grades are 
based on Masterpoint rankings, and you will 
play against Pairs of the same ranking. 
 

• Open , <750 MP, <300 MP,<100 MP 
 
Contact Sue Crompton to book your Pair into 
the Sunday event at EL. 
Note: MP Scoring Event 

 
Club’s Honour Board Link for Interclub Pairs 
Link to Inter-Club Pairs Flyer 
 
Information about all Thursday night 
competition events can be found on our 

Thursday Night Events web page on the club 
website.  

♦️ Comp night -RB XMAS Teams 
 

 
 

♦️ Comp night RB Summer Swiss Pairs 
 
The 2023 year kicks off on the 29th Dec with a 
two week Swiss Pairs event. Just what you 
need to get ready for the Summer Nationals in 
Canberra. A little earlier this year! 
 

 
 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/952
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/952
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/2330
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/2330
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/1959
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Club Admin 
 

♦️ MG – President’s Update 

 
Mark Guthrie 

 
Margaret Owen to Take Up Bridge 
 
I suspect that everyone else already knows 
this, but as regular teammates with Margaret, I 
have only just found out. Apparently, she is 
standing down as Membership Secretary so 
she can do other things, including playing 
more bridge. 
 
This month I also discovered that Rod 
“Numbers” Owen, our Treasurer, has been 
carrying on with Margaret for some time (I’m 
not sure what “carrying on” means, but it 
doesn’t sound good). Who would have thought 
this kind of thing would go on at a bridge club, I 
hope their spouses don’t find out. 
 
“Numbers” has been playing more bridge since 
he retired recently, and this might be pushing 
Margaret to want to stay ahead of him in the 
Masterpoints race to becoming a Grand 
Poohbah. 
 
Of course, Margaret being Margaret, she is still 
going to be helping out as we transition from 
BC (Before Chaos) to AD (Absolute Disaster). 
Though with Margaret helping us to get there I 
am confident nobody will find out how bad 
things are until long after I’ve been run out of 
town as President.  
 
I have learnt a lot from watching the Tory party 
in the UK, apparently if you make such a mess 
of things that nobody sane would want to take 
over, then you can stay in power for ever. 
 
Seriously, of course we will survive without 
Margaret, but she will be sorely missed 
(something about taking your hand out of a 
bucket of water and you can’t tell the 

difference, my memory as a student is of 
falling asleep and having my hand put into a 
bucket of water, and that was definitely 
noticeable).  
 
Mike, Sue, and Josh are going to absorb the 
work that Margaret has been doing (yes, three 
people to replace her), and if we need to, we 
will try to find someone else to help out, but 
Mike has a strong focus on cost management, 
so we will try not to bring anyone on to begin 
with. 
 
When I say Margaret will be sorely missed, I’m 
sure that isn’t true for everyone. I know this 
doesn’t apply to you, dear reader, but some 
people occasionally try to pay with Monopoly 
money or pop a button into the envelope 
instead of a two-dollar coin. I’ve even seen the 
odd person swipe their library card over the 
EFTPOS machine and make a beeping noise.  
 
Those people are quite used to an early 
morning call from a slightly angry Scottish 
woman asking them to please get their 
account in order. Most do, but some have 
experienced Margaret jumping out of a bush 
as they walk out of their front door and giving 
them a court summons and a few choice 
words. 
 
This is a good point to introduce my favourite 
Scottish joke, safe in the assumption that none 
of you will get it. 
 
“What is wrong with Mickey Mouse’s 
helicopter?” 
 
“Disney Land” 
 
In case the criminal element think that the 
sheriff retiring is good news, Margaret has 
handed over her Rolodex to Sue, and your 
name could well be near the front and covered 
with highlighter and some notes written in 
pencil. 
 
In other news, Shaz “The Lightning” Thompson 
is back from saving the universe and our next 
committee meeting is coming up (should have 
happened by the time you read this). She will 
be taking over from me as temporary secretary 
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in a similar way that Neil Armstrong took over 
from a chimp to get the space program to stop 
eating bananas and finally land on the moon. 
Shaz has already been helping Mike out with 
things post-Margaret and she is working with 
Sir Leo to make some changes to the website. 
Gary is also doing his bit, so I think we are in 
safe hands. 
 
Jake “Brains” Andrew has been working hard 
too and is analysing the data from the last 
member survey in different ways to see what 
else we can learn. He is also working with 
Mike on a strategy. Don’t yawn, this is very 
different to what you will have seen before in 
other places and will be simple, clear, and 
practical. In fact, I think it is an insult to call it a 
strategy and associate it with the finger 
paintings drawn by 3-year-olds that I have had 
to accept (and produce) in my career with the 
title of strategy. 
 
Ian “Lunch” MacLaren and Carol “Captain 
Marvel” McMurray have, as always, been 
pushing hard to support the members. Lunch 
was heavily involved in the great printer 
debacle, which seems now to be resolved. The 
problem with this project is that we never really 
know when it is finished, and we are all too 
scared to celebrate too early. Silence is 
golden, and touch wood, ongoing, but none of 
us are brave enough to call it closed. When we 
can, it will be a great result for the club. 
 
Unfortunately, Janie “Leave Me Out of the 
Newsletter” Russ has been doing it tough this 
month and we all wish her the best. 
 
In case anyone has made it this far, here is an 
idea I’ll be raising with the committee in the 
lead up to the AGM next year, if they let me 
attend the committee meetings and don’t all 
pretend that we are meeting somewhere else 
at a different time. Honestly, it’s getting beyond 
a joke that by the time I find where they are 
hiding, they tell me the meeting has just 
finished. 
 
This is just a thought at the moment (and I 
stole it from SA Bridge Association), but it 
would be good to get any opinions that you 
have. 

 
Make all committee appointments two years 
long but have half come up each year for 
election. This would ensure more continuity 
between committees and avoid the situation 
where the committee all get knackered and 
leave at the same time. It also prevents the 
committee being taken over in a massive 
communist coup, as seems likely given the 
militants, agitators and conspiracy theorists 
that make up most of our membership. 
 

Thank you, Margaret 
 

 

♦️ MP – Manager Update 

 
Mike Prescott 

 

 

Our Club Manager, Mike Prescott took the 
opportunity at the Interclub @ EL to make a 
presentation to Margaret Owen, who was 
retiring after many years as Office Manager at 
NSBC. 
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October Club Membership 

 
 
Table Fees have increased in November 
Webpage Fees Link 
 
As of 1st November 2022, table fees 
increased. 

• Online sessions by $2 pp to $13 online 
($16 for guests)  

• Comp Night events also by $2 pp to $16 
($19 for guests)  

• F2F sessions by $2 pp to $15 for face-to-
face ($18 for guests). 

• RB Congress Events Unchanged $30 

• EL Congress Events Unchanged $45 
includes lunch 

 
Costs are going up across the board and we 
are no exception. The committee and staff 
have worked hard to reduce our operating 
costs and have made some significant 
savings, but our table fees are still out of step 
with our cost base. This isn’t a decision that we 
took lightly, but realities leave us with no 
choice. 
Some may ask why we don’t just continue to 
lose money and eat into our reserves, but if we 
did this the club would be insolvent within a 
few years. The committee believes that it is 
their responsibility to leave the club in a better 
state than they found it, and we don’t know 
what lies ahead of us. What we do know is that 
most opportunities require money, and we 
want to be in a position where the club can 
take advantage of opportunities if they arise. 
For these reasons, continuing to lose money is 
not an option. 
We have done price comparisons with other 
clubs and believe we are competitive, 
especially as we pitch ourselves as a premium 
offering with diverse locations and session 
times, games for all levels, and wonderful 
teaching programs. $13 or $15 dollars for three 

hours of entertainment with support from a 
director is excellent value. 
As a reminder, our current service offering are: 

• Club games directed by professional 
Directors. 

• Directors, who will play with any player 
that attends a session that is left without 
a partner. 

• Two different venues for face-to-face 
bridge, as well as online.  

• 35 sessions each week, catering to all 
levels at varying times of the day. 

• Pre-game lessons for some Rookie 
games. 

• A world class teaching offering, catering 
to all levels of players. 

• Supervised sessions for those finding 
their feet after learning to play. 

 
Membership Fees Unchanged 
Annual membership fees will remain 
unchanged from what they were for 2022, 
being the discounted rates of $50 for full 
members and $35 for Online members who 
reside outside of the Sydney Metropolitan 
area. These rates represent discounted figures 
from pre-Covid levels. The Covid-related 
discount will therefore remain in place for a 
further 12 months. 
 
 

Monday evenings at East Lindfield Join us 
tonight.  

 

You asked for it - we delivered!  The NEW 
Monday night Rookie session has been 
running for a few weeks, numbers are still 
quite low, so if you are thinking of coming - 
please do. The evening is relaxed, social and a 
lot of fun.  There is also a free lesson with 
Jenny Barnes at 6.45pm, with lesson notes to 
take home. So, come and join us. At this same 
session there is a Supervised Session. 

 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/1541
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♦️ GB – Online Manager Update 
 

 
Gary Barwick 

We have a new RB 
International battle & 
RB online 
Congresses coming 
up in December & 
January for your 
enjoyment 

 

• For the month of November Saturday 
1.30pm will be a Red Point session. 

• Monthly winners are returning. Your 
best 3 results for the same session 
during the calendar month count, 
perform well and you will earn 
additional master points. 

 
Down Under vs Up Over - A Fun New 
Bridge Battle 

Following the wonderful success of 
Bridge Across The Ditch we are delighted 
to bring you an event of EPIC proportions. 
Players from Australia, New Zealand and 
South Africa are forming a super team 
from Down Under to have a friendly battle 
with the super team from Up Over 
comprising of the United Kingdom and 
Ireland. Two sessions (you can play in 
either or both sessions) of Matchpoint 
Pairs with 10 rounds of 2 boards each 
session. 

 

Session Categories & Times 

This event has something for all bridge 
players from Rookie, Restricted and 

Open (sorry not for supervised there will 
be more events to play in later once you 
break into Rookie).  

You can play in one session or both - we 
hope you can play both!. You do not need 
to play with the same person if you are 
playing both. We are somewhat timezone 
challenged with an event of this type. 
Session times are 7am & 7pm to ensure 
all regions can come together and play. 

 
New RB Festive Pairs/Teams 
 

North Shore Bridge Club Online Congress 
Festive Season Pairs and Teams Final 
Congress for 2022.  

Sat, 17 Dec 22, 10:00 
Two session Online IMP Swiss Pairs Congress 
on Real Bridge. Saturday 17th December 
starting 10am. Great Cash Prizes. Please 
register by clicking here 

 

Sun, 18 Dec 22, 10:00 
Two session Online Swiss Teams Congress 
on Real Bridge. Sunday 18th December 
starting 10am. Great Cash Prizes. Please 
register by clicking here 

 

http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbPJw-2BA3TWQYqClDCyCoOMyidjg8posZwAwGinoArRqL1rZktb6OHef6uvCVGGWzL6A-3D-3DEJ73_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6umPTG-2BesFuDtU-2FhOojSA5tfFGMu0BIuNEYT6OnIoSebJod-2BVVQxbcDGRadHV0z3VvCVty1gWqrb6S6hnENdgqphIuN4yxdsetY74zA-2FUSB724GbEbEdikbROl5agbPC8V5jHxFF0iYQXHgVOHcZ-2Fz37BCNQTp6Lq2nVJ8Sd2jtVBlAgYZk9nT83Wa-2Bn2ncpKbA-3D-3D
http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbPJw-2BA3TWQYqClDCyCoOMyidjg8posZwAwGinoArRqL1rZktb6OHef6uvCVGGWzL6A-3D-3D3Ca6_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6umPTG-2BesFuDtU-2FhOojSA5tfFGMu0BIuNEYT6OnIoSebJIpJwivkdrTFKDPiehM7Nv13FsoP5iVqz-2FHCEu70f0L4be43peVfO-2FPEUMik05adJL0Vb4GBj5dEX-2BRf1u7gACIs72YEJzu-2BX3wBbC8m6n4LqMf3VmCEAqCQyJ-2Ba8llW7-2BrY8a-2FSH-2Fa42iSn-2FT8o-2FdA-3D-3D
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♦️ 2023- RB Summer Teams/Pairs 
In January we have 2 Congress events, a 
Teams & a Swiss Pairs. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

♦️ Club Logo Updated 

 

 
 
The Club Logo has been updated to show the 
formal establishment date of the earliest of our 
feeder clubs (Lindfield BC) that eventually 
merged to become the NSBC.  Many of our 
Honour boards date back to these early bridge 
days.  Over 60 years of history! 

♦️ LG – Website Changes 
 

 
 
Boosting our Online Presence” 
 
The Team are working through the content and 
pages of our Website to see if we can improve 
them. The changes made so far should start to 
make the website easier to read on a Tablet or 
Phone.  
 
They have also re-worked our Teaching Pages 
so that we can get better traction with any 
marketing we do. The biggest change for 
Members is the new location of the Payment 
button - we now have a dedicated menu item 
or a button on the left hand side of the home 
page.  
 
NEW - Our web banners now link to entry 
forms, when you click them. Thanks to all 
involved in these changes. 
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♦️ Club Committee Minutes 
 
The club publishes regular committee minutes 

 
 
These are on our club website 
https://www.northshore.bridge-
club.org/node/2149 
 
ABF Foundation 2023 Fund Raiser PRO-AM 
Tournaments 

 
Link to ABF webpage 

 
 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/2149
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/2149
https://www.abf.com.au/abf-foundation-2023-fund-raiser-pro-am-tournaments/
https://www.abf.com.au/abf-foundation-2023-fund-raiser-pro-am-tournaments/
https://www.abf.com.au/abf-foundation-2023-fund-raiser-pro-am-tournaments/?utm_source=rss&utm_medium=rss&utm_campaign=abf-foundation-2023-fund-raiser-pro-am-tournaments
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John Scudder 
Chairman, NSW Bridge 
Association 

NSWBA Strategic Review - Update  
  
We have just concluded our survey phase! And 
thank you very much to those who have 
participated. We had an outstanding response and 
feel confident that you have given us the input we 
need to plan for the future of Bridge in NSW over 
the next five years. 
 
The Process So Far  
The insights gathered during the first phase (the 
Discovery phase) of our strategic review, involving 
a significant number of one-on-one interviews and 
stakeholder focus groups, were informative, wide-
ranging and at times confronting. Those insights 
were then used to design the questions in the 
online surveys, allowing us to quantify and verify 
the views that had been shared in the discovery 
phase.  It was interesting to see how many people 
agreed with the opinions expressed in the first 
stage. 
 
What had clearly emerged from the first stage of 
this review, and was confirmed in the 
second/survey phase, was the enormous disparity 
of views amongst NSWBA stakeholder 
groups.  They had one thing in common – all felt 
that their needs and priorities were not adequately 
addressed by the discussions and actions of the 
Council of the NSWBA.  There was a feeling of 
disconnection and many expressed views 
suggesting some stakeholders received 
preferential treatment over others. 
 
Results of the Survey  
Whilst not comprehensive, some of the themes that 
emerged were : 

• Clear feedback that a majority of Affiliated 
Clubs believe they are not being consulted or 
heard 

• The appropriateness of the Goulburn Street 
premises was questioned – from Affiliated Club 
land and from SBC membership – with the 
message to ‘renovate or relocate’ as a 
minimum 

• A loud and clear message that more 
communication with all of our stakeholders is 
required but particularly with Affiliated 

Clubs.  Better communication may have 
fostered more understanding that the NSWBA 
activities for which the affiliation fees are 
currently used (many of which were ranked as 
good or satisfactory) are not what clubs are 
actually looking to the NSWBA for.  Clubs want 
much more assistance in marketing and 
promotions and teaching support.  It is in this 
light that we come to the next interesting 
finding … 

• The need for a state body was put under the 
spotlight in the context of ‘which of the State 
functions does/should/could the ABF take care 
of’ in a more centralised model 

• A range of strong yet somewhat contradictory 
views regarding developments around online 
bridge versus face-to-face, from players, clubs, 
cities, and regions 

 
In summary: This shows a fairly low level of 
satisfaction with the performance of the 
NSWBA from all groups of stakeholders. 
 
What is next?  
Armed with your candid feedback and the survey 
data that underpins the findings we are scheduling 
a full day workshop with representatives from all 
stakeholder groups to define purpose and objective 
of the NSWBA, as a state body and/or club, and 
what strategic and operational plans we need to 
define to ensure our mutual success and the future 
of the game we all love. 
 
This workshop will take place before the end of the 
year, and we will be sharing a comprehensive 
report, detailing findings from the discovery and 
survey phase, our vision moving forward and our 
strategic plan to achieve our defined objectives. 
Stay tuned! 
  
Regards  John Scudder, Chairman, NSWBA 
 

♦️NSWBA Insight Magazine 
 

The lasest Insight magazine has been 
published for club administrators. Topics 
include: 
 

• Recovery & Review 

• How to Run a Teams Event 

• From the state Committee 

• What can the NSWBA do for my club 

• State Events and your Club 
Link so you can Read 

https://www.nswba.com.au/enews/insight/Issue_08_Oct_2022.pdf
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♦️ 2022 Monthly Table Statistics 

     

 
 
These table shows the 2022 table numbers (overall & at each venue), and our club Membership 
numbers at end of each month.   
 
To end of Oct = 55,838 Player sessions, Likely End of Year= 67,400 player sessions 
 
This table shows just the “October” Table numbers via Venue & Session Type 
 

 
 


